



## December 4<sup>th</sup>, 2021 URMR Business Meeting (Zoom)

**Begin meeting with Serenity Prayer.**

**Readings:**

- 12 Traditions – Dave W
- 12 Concepts – Austin R
- Service Prayer –

Gail wants to offer their condolences to Shawn and Lara for their losses in the last few months.

**Clean time recognition since our last meeting: Maggie – 6, Ben – 15 Kaleb - 4**

**Roll Call:**

- Chair: Kaleb H – **Absent**
- Vice Chair: **Vacant**
- Treasurer: Shawn S – **Present**
- Secretary: Maggie K - **Present**
- Regional Delegate: Gail W - **Present**
- Alternate Delegate: Ray B - **Present**
- Convention Chair XXI: Jenni W – **Absent**
- Convention Chair XXII: Ben H – **Present**
- Web Servant: Derrick T - **Present**

**Regional Committee Members:**

- Central WY: Billy - **Absent**
- Wyoming Western: Lara H - **Present**
- Wyo-Braska: Dave W - **Present**
- Freedom Seekers: Austin R.- **Present**
- Central Basin Area: Stepheno – **Present**

**Other Guests: - Tallen**

**Approval of Guidelines** – Recall the vote. Going to do it with the CBDM process. Gail asked if there are any objections regarding the guidelines? There were 2 objections. We need to address those before we can move on. Shawn is going to have to look everything over. He was one that voted against it. Shawn is not in favor of the guidelines being changed. Shawn says When the vote came around, I just accepted it and moved on. Gail mentions that we can move the guidelines down into old business and that way Shawn will have enough time to remember why he objected. Ben voted yes and says that if there were a discussion, he would have voted no. Ben says that whatever it comes out to be that he will agree with the consensus. His objection was the meeting being held today. Ben voted yes originally and then after having a discussion he would have voted no. If there is a revote, I will vote no. This is a group conscious. Gail says that we can recall the vote because it was not done procedurally voted correctly. Maggie looked up the last minutes. Gail asks if we should move this to old business or discuss it here right now. Does anyone object to moving it to old business? No objections. moved to old business. Maggie has the minutes pulled up.

**Do we have a quorum to conduct business?** Yes

**Number of voting members that equals 90% - Did not ask**

**Approval of Previous Minutes – Approved**

Gail is getting group emails in her spam folder. The same thing is happening to Dave. The minutes were sent out on October 17 and sent out quickly. Stepheno mentions that they were sent on October 13. Are there any objections to the previous minutes? No objections.

**Reports:**

Chair - **Absent**

Vice-Chair - **Vacant**

Treasurer – Shawn – **See attached**

Regional Delegate – **See attached**

Alternate Delegate– **See attached**

Web Servant– **See attached**

Convention XXI– **See attached**

Convention XXII– **See attached**

**Report Questions:**

Treasurer – Shawn asked if anyone needed money? No answers. Donation to World \$431.74.

Gail asks if anyone is going to be donating today. Gail mentions that it is part of our guidelines to just donate to World. There doesn't have to be a vote on that. Ray speaks up and tells Shawn that he has a check that Gail made him take and he will probably never cash it. It can be reconciled back into the account.

Regional Delegate – **No Questions**

Alternate RD – Dave asks if the 87 days is how long we would be able to operate? Right? Ray answers that it's gaining but it still isn't much but it's gaining.

Web Servant – Ray – is the new convention information on the website – Derrek answered no.

Ben tried texting Derrick and texting the wrong person. Derrick has ben's number and will text Ben. Derreck has Ben's number.

Convention XXII – Gail asks if there is a way the convention committee could donate a convention packet for the Wyo-Braska event to raffle? Ben says that he will have to talk to the committee and see what they can do. Gail says even a voucher or something, just let her know. Gail asked if they have been given the convention email and password, PayPal and Venmo? And are you going to utilize PayPal? Ben says yes, they are going to talk about it at the next convention meeting. Gail has all the passwords. Jenni also needs to take her phone number off the Venmo account. Gail is unsure if Jenni put her number on the Venmo or if she put Ben’s number on there. Gail is going to call Ben and discuss it. Ray asked about sweatshirts for the logo merchandise. Ben answers that yes there will be a variety of merchandise. Gail talks about the assembly will more than likely be in person. Dave asks what the dates are for the convention. Ben answers May 20-22, 2022. Ray asked when we can reserve our rooms? December 12 is when you should be able to reserve rooms at the hotel. 60 rooms are blocked out. Gail mentions that at some point we need to address the fees attached to using PayPal and Venmo and any other electronic payment. Ben asked if they could talk about it tomorrow. Gail agrees.

#### **RCM Reports:**

Central Basin Area – Stephano - **See attached**

Central Wyoming Area – **See attached**

Freedom Seekers Area – **See attached**

Wyo-Braska Area – **See attached**

Wyoming Western Area – **See attached**

#### **Report Questions:**

**Central Basin** – Gail asked Ray to keep track of the information regarding the CAR/CAT and the assembly. Central Basin doesn’t have any input right now. Stephano has some input from himself, but he doesn’t have the group consensus. Stephano says that it usually falls back on the trusted servant if the area doesn’t provide any input. Gail mentions that the assembly is a GSR assembly. The GSRs must give their input. If they do not give their input, then they are forfeiting the ability to give us some suggestions. If they don’t have any input, then the GSRs will go with whatever the delegate team decides to do (a vote of confidence). There wasn’t a vote for or against. An abstention must be voted that way. So, it is no input currently.

**Central Wyoming** – Gail asks if Billy is talking about the flyer that was sent to Derrick? Yes. Contacted him this morning and he didn’t see it. Gail asked if they had any input for the CAR/CAT? Their area didn’t talk about it. No input currently. Dave asks to repeat the total of the convention. \$11369.39. Billy doesn’t know what they started with. Gail answers with \$6,000. Gail asks if Shawn has gotten that check yet. I didn’t hear an answer.

**Freedom Seekers** – They don’t have any input on the interim CAR/CAT.

**Wyo-Braska** – RCM2 is vacant – Reminder that the GSR assembly is when the next hosting area needs to bring their nominee to the assembly for the Convention Chair. does Dave ask for 2023? Correct. This is a regional position, not an area position. They are to attend the regional business meetings until they are done after the convention. The nominee needs to agree to the convention guidelines and come to every regional meeting until they are completely done with the convention. So, when is the next regional meeting? The region is on February 1<sup>st</sup>.

#### **Wyoming Western-**

No Alt RCM – Shawn has one update on that. The unit is on lockdown. Lara mentions that she is a chatty Cathy, and she wrote a whole thing. Gail asked if Maggie could see everything on the RCM Reports. Maggie is going to

look right now. Gail says that the report form could go into a word document and then you can type as much as you want. Lara says that she would like that because there are a couple of areas that she would like to expand a bit on. She wanted to put in where they were going to have the next area but couldn't because the space didn't allow it. Gail mentions that it is on the agenda for a little later. Ray asks if Lara is requesting to workshop the new material. Ray says they have already workshopped the new material. We did that when we were putting it together. Lara says in the format that you sent it out and thought how neat it was that they could be a part of that. She also likes that the SPAD is fellowship-approved. Lara says that we have a lot of new GSRs. Gail confirms that her area would love it if they could set aside some time to talk about it at the assembly. Lara confirms this.

### **Serenity Break: No serenity break**

#### **Sharing Session:**

Do we want to send delegates somewhere with airline ticket credit? – We have already discussed this, and the vote was yes. Gail mentions that if we want to send her to a convention then she will go. Gail is looking but the choices aren't there. Gail says that she will keep us updated. Gail needs to check to see if the ticket got extended. As a reminder, it is set to expire in September 2022.

Central Wyoming asked how we can show the areas' groups that our region is working for unity and for the good of NA as a whole? Gail asks Billy to expand on this. Billy answers with the way our area is, like I said previously, we hold a lot of hats. It's not necessarily that we are lacking people with clean time, I guess I can be my own example here. I am part of the region, I am part of the area, I am a part of H&I, PR and I am also a GSR. I hold all these hats and how do we get through to groups, through individually, with people holding all these hats and it's a lot of information. This is the first time that we have an alternate RCM in probably I don't even know. When I handed my RCM commitment to Daniel M, he took over and I was kind of freed up I guess, and with work. Then I decided to step up again to the RCM commitment again. So how do we as a region help with some of that? Can region do workshops that are areas, or I don't know? Gail says, she kind of goes with Central Basin's idea of an RCM Package or packet. That's as a region should be looking at. You know, how do we bring our RCMs in and how they work for the areas. That's a good workshop topic. We have a great PowerPoint, and it includes how everything is linked, maybe we should make a more detailed presentation, concentrated on RCMs. Gail asks Ray to put it in the new business section for the next meeting. Dave said that "Gail said most of what I was going to say. But shouldering all these positions I guess; my 2 cents is that more stuff more workshops and learning days and welcome packets are all great stuff. But what I really think about holding all these positions because I didn't want things to fail and what I really ended up doing is getting burned out. We have a robust fellowship, but we have this core of people who are really interested in service. But that core of people that value service doesn't grow by a whole lot. And I learned that I must let things sink or swim. We take things back to the groups and two groups voted. So, we are always going to vote of confidence. I learned not to overstress myself with multiple service positions. I can't shoulder being a chair and all these other things. That's from a very loving place. Sometimes we just must let things play out." Gail asked if there is anything else that they would like to add to the topics? The delegate team will get together and see what kind of material they can gather. Stephano asks if he could be involved somehow, or he will put together a few ideas. We talk about GSR workshops, and we don't have that for RCMs. Gail said that in the last assembly they covered a ton of information. Gail says that any of the RCMs that are present would like to contribute send it to Ray and me and we will look and see how and where it can be incorporated.

Gail asks if there is anyone that would like to attend the webinar that is at 12. We don't have enough people that can give a consensus on the regional guidelines. Gail says that if we are looking for a consensus then we will have to table it for the regional meeting because we are missing some people. Ray motioned that we table it until the

next regional business meeting. Lara emphasizes that she is encouraging members to read the guidelines. Gail wants to add that at the last regional meeting, the only reason we are voting on it again is that wasn't voted on the right way. Because we are a hybrid, we must follow the consensus-based method. Gail says that Austin that Maggie can email him the guidelines. Does anyone object to tabling the guidelines for the next regional meeting?

Gail asks what elections are next. Maggie doesn't have a copy of the guidelines. Gail reads from the guidelines. Ray said it should be on the agenda. But it's not. Dave asks if the convention chair comes out of the Wyo-Braska area. Gail says yes unless you can't find someone to fill the position. Then it comes back to the region and then a chair will be found. But that doesn't mean that the hosting area will change. Just the chair position. Unless for some reason Wyo-Braska decides for some reason to pass.

Gail makes it known that the region will not elect someone at their first regional meeting. RCMs make sure your areas know.

### **Elections:**

Vice-Chair – No Suggestions currently.

February is Convention Committee Chair and Web Servant.

### **Old Business:**

**Guidelines – tabled until the next meeting.**

**How should we meet in February?** – We are traveling to Rock Springs. Gail will find a place for us to meet.

### **Groups votes on having workshops for CAT Items**

**Approval of RCM Report Forms** –Gail asks who would rather do it in a word document. Gail tells Maggie that she will convert it to a word document. Dave asks if we can have it in both forms. Shawn doesn't agree with RCM Report Form, he thinks they are terrible and that they took 4x as longer than normal. He says this is all his opinion. He thinks if the region tells the RCMs to put all this information in a report and let the RCMs write a report the way they see fit then it will be much better. Gail says that one of the questions the region was asked was what information the RCMs need to report on. So, Gail and Maggie thought that maybe there could be a way to encompass all the information together. The RCMs are not forced for the RCMs to use the report form. They can write their report however they want. But these forms are exactly what the world asks for. Between Gail and Carla sending out emails we have gotten very little information back. Rather than being ignored this is a good way for us to get the information we need for the world. Lara says that is why she wants it in a word document because she can simplify the report and expand on the areas my area needs expanding. Gail says that nothing has changed, RCMs can report on only the things only apply to each area. Gail says that we are going to try the word document option and see how it goes. And she wants to make sure that everyone answers her email when she sends it instead of no response. Dave asks that no matter what format we use, can Gail add an addendum for voting matters? Gail asks Maggie if she will jot that down.

Gail mentions that whoever wants to go to the webinar then they should go to na.org and go to

Gail asked if anyone has anything else? Austin asks what he is supposed to take back to my area. Gail and Dave both say that is done.

**BMLT? – Gail is unsure of why this is on the agenda**

**New Business:**

**Money Matters:**

**Next Meeting:**

February 5<sup>th</sup>, 2022, in Casper.

Stephano asked if it is a hybrid meeting. Gail says yes there will be that option but we don't have the right equipment so this will be difficult.

Stephano asks about assembly stuff. He knows that the delegate team prepares the assembly but as far as he can remember his area is responsible for the meeting hall. Gail tells him that as it gets closer that she will be in contact with him. He says they are preparing for Riverton. Gail and Ray say they can find the spot. They don't want to take resources away from the convention planning.

Dave has a question. Dave asked about the Zonal forum that met in December and asked if that is still a thing. Gail says that it's not a thing because of the pandemic. The Zone is still meeting virtually. For right now our Zone is not going to workshop the CAR/CAT. The collaboration of Zones is totally different than our Zone. Maggie asks for an invite to the Zone.

Gail asks for a motion to close. Gail asks if anyone objects to closing. No objections.

Ray closes with the 3rd Step Prayer

# Reports

## Yearly Expenditures

Account	Amount	Period	Date of Renewal
Zoom	\$149.90	Yearly	8/25/2021
WordPress	\$215.00	Yearly	7/22/2021
Domain	\$20.99	Yearly	8/8/2022
GoDaddy	\$180.00	Yearly	7/6/2021
Post Box	\$118.00	Yearly	11/30/2022

### Treasurer's Report – text and asked for an email.

Hello Upper Rocky Mountain Region.  
As of today the checkbook balance is \$3931.74

The following is a list of donations that have been received so far in 2021:

Central Basin Area        \$250.00  
WyoBraska Area        \$901.00  
Freedom Seekers Area    \$200.00  
Wyoming Western Area   \$712.88  
Alive & Free Group      \$325.00  
Living Proof Group      \$182.34  
Cheyenne Strong Group   \$73.10

Donations to World      \$1454.70

If you have any questions please give me a call at 307-679-0473

For any donations please mail them to: 208 Center St  
Evanston, WY 82930

Thank you for letting me be of service,  
Shawn S.

## Regional Delegate Report:



December 4, 2021

Hello Regional Committee Members!

The Interim CAR/CAT (ICC) and SPAD draft has come out, the delegate team sent these documents out to the regional committee members via the region's google group email. Below is the email that came out for the ICC, please note that there is a survey that is available for the entire fellowship to fill out. It would be great if you all could take a few minutes and fill it out, this is about the Future of the WSC, and it is important that we hear from the fellowship. Also, there is an open webinar today at 12:00 PM for Sponsorship Day, hopefully we can be done here by then and be able to join in to hear members from around the world share.

### From the NAWS email:

The ICC is posted on the conference page: [www.na.org/conference](http://www.na.org/conference). The SPAD draft is posted as a separate PDF. We have not been mailing paper copies of reports since the onset of the pandemic, and in line with that practice, we will not be mailing paper copies of the ICC, nor will they be for sale from the webstore. Paper copies of SPAD, however, are available for \$10, plus shipping and handling from our webstore (item #9146): [www.na.org/webstore](http://www.na.org/webstore).

The WSC itself will be a partial virtual interim conference, taking place online 22, 23, 29, 30 April 2022. For more information, read the introductory essay in the ICC.

When all of the business is completed at the conference—the motions in the ICC are dispensed with—we will hold small-group discussions with participants about the future of the WSC. To provide input for those discussions, we have posted a survey with brainstorming questions at [www.na.org/survey](http://www.na.org/survey). The PDF posted on that page lists all of the questions on the survey and includes some helpful background material. If you have ideas about the conference and how to improve it, let us know by filling out a survey. It will be posted through January 2022: [www.na.org/survey](http://www.na.org/survey).

### Sponsorship Day

Also, don't forget about the **sponsorship webinar, Saturday 4 December**, 11am-1pm, Pacific Standard Time. Meeting ID: 816 9027 7423 Passcode: 1953  
In service, Your World Board



### **Areas / Groups direction on the ICC:**

The areas in our region should be letting us know how they would like the delegate team to proceed with the Interim CAR/CAT today. From that information, we will prepare for the GSR Assembly and the WSC.

Below is what was proposed to the areas:

There needs to be a discussion on how we would like to proceed with the material we will be covering in 2022. Since 3 of the items that will be discussed and voted on are essentially CAT (Conference Agenda Tract) items, and this region does not normally workshop CAT items, it would be up to this body to determine if we will workshop these items and hold the assembly to gather the consensus of the groups. In the past, the region has given the delegate team a vote of confidence regarding CAT items, meaning that the region has felt that the delegate team has enough information in order to be able to vote accordingly to the region's wishes.

If we do not workshop these items, the only item we would workshop would be the SPAD draft. We can do these one of several ways:

1. Ask the regional body if they would like to continue as before, giving the delegate team a vote of confidence in these items and not workshop any of the material or assign time at the Assembly for the gathering of consensus on the CAT material. If there are no objections to giving the delegate team the vote of confidence, then we can proceed without workshopping any of the interim CAT content.
2. Any literature coming from the conference needs to "Conference Approved" before it reaches the fellowship, conference approved means that delegates have brought the material to their members to review and vote on. This ensures that all of our literature is actually Fellowship approved, it is also a great privilege to be able to say that we were involved in the making of this new piece of literature – so therefore the suggestion is that the SPAD draft is workshopped outside the interim CAR/CAT. The delegate team can put together a comprehensive workshop that RCM's can take back to their area's and GSR's, and we will assign time at the April Assembly to gather consensus.
3. We could workshop all of the items in the interim CAR/CAT and assign time to gather consensus at the April Assembly.

### **News from NAWS:**

If you are contributing to NAWS on a recurring basis, this information is very important, as it relates to how donations will be processed. If you are not currently donating on a recurring basis, this is great opportunity to think about donating. Most members donate monthly in the amount of their clean time. For instance, if a member has 5 years clean, they donate monthly \$5.00 to NAWS. It is important that we as a fellowship and Invest in our Vision, being a fully self-supporting fellowship and not rely on literature sales to carry out our much-needed services. For more information on the goals for Investing in our Vision, visit: [3128 Final 2020.indd](#)

### **Subject: Reminder to switch contributions to Donorbox**

Hello,

Thank you so much for your recurring contribution to NA World Services. A few months ago, we started using a new payment processor, **Donorbox**, for recurring contributions. We are writing to remind you that we will only be processing recurring contributions through Donorbox beginning 1 January 2022. We are asking everyone with a recurring contribution to please transition to the new payment processor by canceling their current PayPal recurring payments and setting up a new recurring payment profile through **Donorbox** at [www.na.org/give](http://www.na.org/give). **Donorbox** allows payments via credit card, PayPal, or bank account.

How to transfer your recurring contribution to Donorbox:

1. Log in to your PayPal account at [www.paypal.com](http://www.paypal.com).
2. Select "Activity" from the top menu bar.
3. Select one of your recurring contribution transactions to NA World Services.
4. On the details page, select "manage NA World Services payments."
5. Then select "Cancel" in the Status area. This will cancel the recurring payment
6. Go to [www.na.org/give](http://www.na.org/give) to create a new recurring contribution.

We hope the inconvenience will be offset by the advantages to the new processor:

- It is easy to make contributions in multiple currencies
- You can use your checking account to contribute, and you have a range of options for recurring contributions: monthly, quarterly, and annual.
- You can pause or change the amount of your contribution without needing to cancel it and start a new contribution.
- You can opt to receive an annual record of your recurring contribution to use in your taxes or budgeting.
- You can choose whether to pay the transaction fees or opt to have NAWS pay them.
- The processing of contributions is easier and more automatic on our end.

Contributions like yours are helping us to rebuild after the financial crisis brought about by the pandemic. With your help, NAWS is able to support our Fellowship's vision to carry the message worldwide. Together we strive to ensure *that no addict seeking recovery need die without a chance to find a better way of life.*

Please let us know if you have trouble making the switch. Email [contributionquestions@na.org](mailto:contributionquestions@na.org) or call 818-773- 9999 x122.  
Gratefully, World Board

### **News on the World Convention:**

Hello,

We are writing with heavy hearts today. After much discussion, we have decided that we must cancel the 38th World Convention, which had originally been scheduled to be held in Melbourne, Australia in September 2021 and then tentatively rescheduled for November 2022. Given the deadline of 31 October to cancel the contract with Melbourne CVB with no financial penalties, this seemed like the most responsible decision we could make, after evaluating the overall priorities for the use of NAWS' resources in the next two years and the unknown impact of the global health crisis including potential travel restrictions. Admittedly, it is not the decision we wanted to make; however, we simply don't have the ability to have a proper World Convention, one in which our global membership can attend and have a *World Convention experience*. We believe our most conscientious path is to cancel.

COVID has flipped our entire world upside down, and WCNA-38 has been no exception. We were hoping beyond hope that we could make it happen but that is not the case. NAWS' financial and human resources continue to be strained. We are slowly building back thanks to the help of member contributions, but that progress is gradual and not always predictable.

The board has decided to explore whether it is possible to insert a World Convention into the existing WCNA rotation or to change the rotation cycle somehow so that it will not be as long a wait to bring WCNA back to the Asia, Middle East, and Africa World Convention zone. Any change of this kind would obviously need World Service Conference approval.

We understand the sorrow about this decision, and we wish this was the hardest news we had to share today, but as we were grappling with this decision and drafting our reporting about it, we lost a titan. Ron B, resident of Melbourne and former World Board chair, has left us. Ron was a gift to NA and to all who knew him. He was a man of great wit, diplomacy, and kindness. He had a passion for NA recovery and service, and he gave of himself for decades, including twelve years on the World Board. We are all diminished by his loss. Our heartfelt sympathy goes out to his family, sponsees, and friends

**In other news:**

Ray and I went to the Post Office and straightened out the PO Box, we had to get a smaller box, which meant a new box number, a refund was issued for the remainder of the old box and the new box has been paid for a year. The next renewal date is 11/30/22 and the box cost is \$118.00. 2 keys were issued, Ray has them and will give Kaleb one of the keys.

Our new mailing address is:  
Upper Rocky Mountain Region PO Box 4012  
Cheyenne, WY 82003

The following accounts will need to have the change of address completed:

- Derrick – Go Daddy, Zoom and change the website main page – website has not been changed yet, do not know if GoDaddy or Zoom has been changed
- Maggie – Guidelines – have had no response on whether this has been completed
- Shawn – Bank account (not sure if we would need to order new checks) – Shawn is working on this and will report on it
- Gail – NAWS – completed

I do not have anything for sharing. Ray will be reporting on the conference participants webinars and the financials.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service Gail W – URM Regional Delegate

**Alternate Delegate –**



Committee members & guests,

I will keep this short as Gail has covered the bulk of what is new. I attended the CP Webinar on 10-9-21 and we discussed virtual meetings in great length and while some Groups, Areas, & Regions have been using these platforms even before the pandemic, others are beginning to return to in person meetings. While others talked about the cost & time savings they have from meeting virtually especially some of the larger Region bodies. I feel that we are evolving and working towards solutions to further our primary purpose of carrying the message and the virtual platform may help to do this.

As for financials,

The outlook is still not great but our expenses are well under budget in almost all areas due to conservative and purposeful decisions. I have attached in my email a complete Financial Report for you to review.

In Loving Service  
URMR Alternate Delegate Ray B.

## Attaching NAWS Report Separately

## Web Servant Report

Web Report December 2, 2021

Hey there Region,

I apologise for not being able to attend this month's business meeting. I hope everyone is safe and doing well. Since our last business meeting we were able to get our new mailing address, P.O. Box 4012, updated on our web page, Zoom and GoDaddy.

We also received a very helpful email from Wyoming Western Area, giving an updated and detailed meeting list for the entire Area. Allowing us to get them up to date on our current meeting list at [urmrna.org](http://urmrna.org). As previously stated, if you could please go to our website and check out the current meetings in your area to make sure we are current. We are only as good as the information we receive. Email me [dgtor...@gmail.com](mailto:dgtor...@gmail.com) or [urm...@gmail.com](mailto:urm...@gmail.com) for any new info that needs updated. If it is a new meeting, please send the world code and format of meeting. Thank you.

We also deactivated the registration page for URMRCNAXXI to prevent people from continuing to try and register. There was a security issue with Word Press pertaining to our acct. But it has since been resolved and our password has been changed to maintain our privacy. I was thinking we should do something to protect the PayPal acct. Please let us know what steps to take to do this.

NAWS has emailed us to inform us that hard cover Basic Texts are once again available.

Thanks for allowing me to serve with ya'll  
Love Derrick T

## Convention XXII Report:

Hello all, the 2022 convention is on its way. We will be having are next convention meeting Dec 11th hopefully that day we will have are registration resolved that date so we can get it put on the web page. We have are main speakers booked and working on workshop speakers. They are working on the entertainment and we will have passes for the hot springs. We have a contract with the hotel that has worked great with us

in the past. We're are getting the merchandise on the way and will have some limited addition items for sell. We have done a couple fundraisers. One has brought in 750, and we have calendars for sale for 12 dollars so let me know if you want one. Are next fundraiser is Dec 4th with are holiday party and doing some raffle items. The convention is set for May 20th-22th. If anyone has any questions or comments or suggestions please let me know. Thanks ILS Ben

## RCM Reports

### Central Basin RCM Report:

Report Date: 12/02/21

Area Name: ASC Name

RCM: Stepheno


Alternate RCM: Tallen 307.254.8891 tallenosborne215@gmail.

Number of Groups: 5

Number of meetings per week: 12

Average number of members: 26

Number of Newcomers: 8

Do you have any new meetings? No 

Meeting name

Day it meets

Time it meets

Location

Format

Registered with NAWS (Group number) NAWS Registered

Area Chair and contact information:  
Dana K. dana.kinney@pvhc.org,

**Area Sub-Committees:**

Activities

H&I

Cedar Mountain Center weekly meetings, Saturday, 6pm  
Hot Springs Co. Jail weekly meetings, Thursday, 7pm

Literature

all good

PR

Panel project put on the side burner while the convention is demanding most of our attention.

Upcoming Events:

Lovell Holiday Jam, TODAY 11-3  
Cody New Years Eve Party, family oriented, potluck at 5:30

Area Concerns:

Convention  
Assembly

How can URMR better serve your area?

RCM Welcome Package

Any topics for the sharing session?

RCM one year in review

Donation to Region: On hold for convention

Next Area Service Committee meeting date:

Additional Comments:

No Area input re: GSR Assembly workshop.

**Central Wyoming RCM Report:**

Report Date: 12-4-2021  
Area Name: Central WY  
RCM: Billy P  
Alternate RCM: CJ J  
Number of Groups: 6  
Number of meetings per week: 17  
Average number of members: 15  
Number of Newcomers: 5  
Do you have any new meetings?

Meeting name Up Early Not Late  
Day it meets Saturday  
Time it meets 9AM  
Location 12/24 Club  
Format: Not sure yet  
Registered with NAWS (Group number)  
Area Chair and contact information: Not yet registered

Area Sub-Committees:  
Activities: We have no activities committee currently

H&I Bringing meetings to CWCC,NATRONA COUNTY DETENTION CENTER,WBI. They discussed what are the areas that Central WY can cover like Rawlins ,Lusk ,Torrington and Riverton.

Literature: We have a new literature Chair Ashley G

PR : PR is making some strides to help and lean on Area and H&I. They did not meet because of a snow storm on 10/12/2021 PR is reaching out to see if they can update times and dates of meetings to the Casper Star Tribune , this will be also online as well as in the newspaper.

Upcoming Events: We have a fundraiser on Dec 31 st for H&I. This will have speakers, Auctions and more Held at the Com on inn.

Area Concerns: None at this time

How can URMR better serve your area?  
Can we talk about the structure of our area and how we can make it function with the little people we have. Our unity is lacking in all the areas even our area.

Any topics for the sharing session?  
How can we show the areas /groups that our region is working for the unity and the good of na as a whole.

Donation to Region: None at this time



Next Area Service Committee meeting date:  
12-30-2021

Additional Comments; None currently

**Freedom Seekers RCM Report:**

Freedom Seekers RCM Report  
12/18/21

Report Date: 12/18/21  
Area Name: Freedom Seekers  
RCM: Austin R  
Alternate RCM: Open  
Number of Groups: 3  
Number of meetings per week: 14  
Average number of members: 10  
Number of Newcomers: 3  
Do you have any new meetings? No

Area Chair and Contact info: Mike K 307-299-1418

H&I: The Refuge brings a meeting into the Campbell County Detention Center every Sunday.

Literature: Every group is doing well on literature

Area Concerns: Open recovery has shut down due to lack of attendance and service body members.

Wyo-Braska RCM Report:



# RCM Report Form

Report 12/1/21

Date:Area Wyo-

Name: Braska

RCM: Dave W.

Alternate RCM: Vacant

Number of Groups: 8 active groups and 1 zoom

Number of meetings per 43

week:Average number of 10

members: Number of 1-2

Newcomers: Yes

Do you have any new meetings?

Meeting

nameDay it Dealers Without Drugs

meets Time (Torrington, Wy )8pm

it meets Wednesday

Location 8pm Wednesday

Format

Registered with NAWS (Group number)	JFT	NAWS Registered	Unsure
-------------------------------------	-----	-----------------	--------

## Area Chair and contact information:

Robert K. +13072213290

## Area Sub-Committees:

## Activities

Vacant.

We are working on December seasonal get together with food and speakers December 18th.

## H&I

Is merged with PR under the PR umbrella.

## Literature

Our literature Chair is Sara M. And we have supplies and the position is solvent.

## PR

PR is chaired by Alyssa C. They have a subcommittee which is meeting monthly and they are currently working on submitting a budget as we are doing an Area inventory.

## Upcoming Events:

Holiday Season Event on December 18th. Details are still being worked out.

## Area Concerns:

None

## How can URMR better serve your area?

I need to ask area

## Any topics for the sharing session?

No

Donation to Region: No

Next Area Service Committee meeting date:

Saturday December 11th at

### Additional Comments:

We are currently making headway in hammering out an Area inventory and have lost a few committee members recently so there are vacancies. However we are growing as a committee in group conscience and direction. We hadecided to form a guideline advocate committee and meet Sunday the 5th at 4:30 via zoom. This should be a fun experience and learning experience for all involved.

In Loving service,  
Dave W. RCM Wyo-Braska Area.

### **Wyoming Western RCM Report:**